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Proposal to Accommodate Federal Requirement that Student Federal Aid Recipients 
Demonstrate Satisfactory Progress

Background:     
The extensive grading reforms of 1998 included the creation of the "IP" ("In Progress") grade to be used in College-approved courses that require an extended grading period beyond the normal quarter. Examples of the coursework that warrants "IP" grading included thesis, dissertation, readings, seminars, and some distance learning classes. While reflecting that work in the course is still in progress, the level of the progress being made cannot be determined to be "satisfactory", thus a review of "making satisfactory academic progress" cannot be determined. Under the U.S. Department of Education's guidelines that allow federal financial aid to be distributed only to those students who demonstrate a satisfactory level of academic progress is being made, students receiving the "IP" grade may not be deemed to be in compliance with these guidelines. 

Present Action:    
To ensure compliance with these progress guidelines, the grading structure at the graduate level has been modified. In November, 2006, the Graduate Council approved the elimination of the "IP" grade and the introduction of "SP" and "UP" grades, denoting "satisfactory" or "unsatisfactory" progress of these special courses. This change is effective beginning this current Winter Quarter. 

Proposal:         
In an attempt to meet these guidelines for our undergraduate population, the Academic Affairs Committee is recommending this change be affected for "IP" approved courses taught at the undergraduate level, too. Further, it is recommended that the "SP" and "UP" grades carry no penalty to the student's grade point average for up to one year (present policy for "IP" grades). However, undergraduate "SP" and "UP" grades remaining on student records would automatically change to the "I/F" grade after one year. The "I/F" grade carries zero (0) quality points and affects the GPA like the “F”.  It is recommended that these changes take affect beginning in the Spring Quarter, 2007.  With the introduction of these two new grades, both the "IP" and the "IP/F" grades would be removed from the current grading system.  It must be noted that students who have completed the work in an "IP" approved class should be graded using the traditional cadre of final grades including "F", "UW", and "X". 

Benefits:          
The benefit of this proposal to our faculty is consistency in grading "IP" approved courses across credit level lines. The benefit of this proposal to our students is to remove the question of "making satisfactory progress" for “IP” approved courses. 

Proposal endorsed by the Academic Affairs Committee February 2, 2007 
